REGIONAL OFFICE FOR CAPACITY BUILDING FOR THE WORLD CUSTOMS ORGANIZATION EUROPE REGION

 Natiq Aliyev str 4-a
 Phone: +994 (12) 464 31 34

 AZ 1025 – Baku
 Fax: +994 (12) 464 31 36

 Republic of Azerbaijan
 E-mail: info@rocb-europe.org

N ROCB

No: 2020/19 Baku, 22 July 2020

Dear Director General,

I have the honor to present my compliments on behalf of the Regional Office for Capacity Building for the World Customs Organization Europe Region (ROCB Europe) and I sincerely wish well-being in these challenging times erupted due to Covid-19.

It is crucial to stay updated and work upon well-established communication channels especially in recent times. As you might have been well aware already, the ROCB Europe reacted soon after the outbreak of the disease by providing an all-in-one gateway "Coronavirus Bulletin" for colleagues and Member Administrations. The Bulletin, which is available at rocb-europe.org/corona, stands as a hub for being updated and reaching information sources from one access point.

As the importance of communication is renewed, a topic which has been underlined for a considerable period of time by the ROCB Europe, the actuality of contact point information is also as much important. I hereby would like to remind you of any necessary update with regard to your administration's contact point information. A complete list of actual contact points could be found at https://rocbeurope.org/contact-points.

The contact points are called upon to act as the interface between of his/her administration, the WCO Secretariat and the ROCB Europe. By way of reminder, kindly note that contact points should be a mid or senior official with responsibility for capacity building policy within his/her administration.

On the other hand, in order for the ROCB Europe to function in a more structured way with regard to its objectives, a Terms of Reference was drafted by the ROCB Europe. In the same vein, the Role of Capacity Building Contact Points in the WCO Europe Region was revised by the ROCB Europe.

Both draft documents were evaluated during the 3rd Meeting of the WCO Europe Region National Contact Points for Capacity Building which was held from 27 to 29 January 2020 at the ROCB Europe premises in Baku, Azerbaijan.

As a result, the participants had a consensus on the draft documents and decided that the mentioned documents would be circulated among Member Administrations and accordingly submitted to the next WCO Europe Region Heads of

Customs Conference for endorsement. Both draft documents including this letter itself are also available on the ROCB Europe web site members-only section for review.

In the light of the foregoing, I would be grateful if you could nominate your contact point or update the information of your contact point if needed, and submit any comment with respect to the abovementioned documents **preferably before 15 September 2020**.

Thank you for your close cooperation.

Yours sincerely,

Parker, Azerbailan

Eser ÇENGEL

Director

CC: WCO Europe Region Member Administrations

Encl.: Draft Terms of Reference

Draft Revised Role of Capacity Building Contact Points

Уважаемый Генеральный Директор,

Имею честь от имени Европейского Регионального офиса по институциональному развитию Всемирной таможенной организации (ROCB Europe) выразить свое уважение и искренне пожелать благополучия в это сложное время, вспыхнувшее в связи с появлением COVID-19.

Очень важно оставаться в курсе последних событий и работать над налаженными каналами связи, особенно в последнее время.

Вам, наверное, уже хорошо известно, вскоре после вспышки заболевания Европейский РОИР (ROCB Europe) отреагировал, предоставив коллегам и администрациям стран-членов портал "Коронавирусный бюллетень". Этот бюллетень, доступный по адресу rocb-europe.org/corona, является узлом для обновления и доступа к источникам информации из одной точки доступа.

С учетом того, что важность коммуникации возрождается, что было подчеркнуто в течение значительного периода времени Европейским РОИР, актуальность информации о контактных лицах также имеет важное значение. Настоящим я хотел бы напомнить Вам о любом необходимом обновлении информации о контактном лице Вашей администрации. Полный список действующих контактных лиц можно найти на сайте https://rocb-europe.org/contact-points.

Контактные лица являются связующим звеном между таможеннымиадминистрациями стран-членов, Секретариатом ВТамО и Европейским РОИР. Напоминаем, что контактным лицом должен быть сотрудник среднего или старшего звена, отвечающий за политику в области институционального развития своей администрации. С другой стороны, для того, чтобы Европейский РОИР функционировал более слаженно в отношении своих целей, Европейским РОИР был разработан круг полномочий. В том же ключе, роль контактных лиц по институциональному развитию в Европейском регионе ВТамО была пересмотрена Европейским РОИР.

Оба проекта документов были оценены в ходе 3-го заседания национальных контактных лиц по институциональному развитию Европейского региона ВТамО, которое прошло с 27 по 29 января 2020 года в офисе Европейского РОИР в г. Баку (Азербайджан). В ходе заседания был достигнут консенсус по проектам документов и принято решение о том, что указанные документы будут распространены среди администраций стран-членов и, соответственно, представлены на утверждение следующей конференции глав таможенных служб Европейского региона ВТамО. С обоими проектами документов, включая само письмо, можно ознакомиться на сайте Европейского РОИР (ROCB Europe) в разделе"только для стран-членов"

В связи с вышеизложенным, я был бы признателен, если бы Вы определили своего контактного лица или, при необходимости, обновили информацию о нем, а также представили любые замечания в отношении вышеуказанных документов не позднее 15 сентября 2020 года.

Благодарю Вас за тесное сотрудничество.